HUMBER SQUASH – HULL AND DISTRICT SQUASH ASSOCIATION LTD

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 30 JUNE 2009 
AT HULL & EAST RIDING SPORTS CLUB
PRESENT were
Stephen Harris, Derek Norris, Gill Moverley and Mark Birtles (Directors of HDSA Ltd.)
Representatives of the following Clubs and Centres:

Andrew Barron – Beverley

Bill Bell, Steve Dodsworth - Blackburns 
Ron Freitag, Gordon Bell - Ferriby Hall
Valda Thonton - Goole
Paul Myers, Dave O’Brien - Haltemprice 
Andy Cockerill, Paul Norton, Steve Forster - Hull and East Riding.

APOLOGIES were received from 
Adam Toes, Kenny Martin, Mike Clemson

MINUTES of the AGM held on 12 May 2008 were approved, after apologising to Bryan Youlton for calling him Ryan and amending them accordingly.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT ON THE 2008/9 SEASON

Mark Birtles opened the meeting by thanking those present for their interest and attendance.
He then reported on the following:-

League

13 Registered Clubs were represented

48 Teams participated

409 out of 416 scheduled matches were completed.


- Divs 2 & 3 played ALL !


- Divs 4 & 5 missed just 1 each


- Div 1 missed 5 !

Online results recording & reporting worked well all season, confirming HS is now well & truly in the 21st century !

E-mail will continue to be the preferred method of communication, thereby keeping administration costs to a minimum.

No Directorial dispute resolution was required all season.

The match reporting blog hadn’t been well received or used and a new method of match reporting would hopefully be implemented for the new season.

Individual Cup competitions:
Sporadic level of interest, but in all 126 matches completed out of a possible 158.

Again in top cup “Jacobs” only 10 out of possible 20 matches were completed.

Winners:
Jacobs 

- Paul Norton 

- Hull & E Riding



Quantock 
- Ian Cartwright 
- Hull & E Riding



Preston 
- Rich Lambert 
- Beverley



Ryder

- Sam Woolard
- Beverley



Harris 

- Andrew Stretten 
- Anlaby



Hammond 
- Farouk Forster 
- Hull & E Riding

Junior Academy:
Particular thanks to Kenny Martin & Adam Toes for their persistance and support, and to all the local coaches, Players, Parents/Chauffeurs, sponsors and supporters in making this a truly spectacularly successful year.

A full report by Kenny Martin was circulated and is appended below.

More updated information is also available and will be regularly updated on the recently launched Academy web-site www.HJSA.org (Courtesy of EON Media)

Development Group:
Continues to meet every two months with all interested parties welcome, together with England Squash & Racketball, to continue work in the following areas:

-
Increased Participation & Court utilisation

-
Local Coaching development & coordination

-
Racketball promotion & support

-
Local grant applications (Awards For All)

-
Local schools Taster sessions and follow on workshops
FINANCIAL REPORT

Stephen Harris circulated the Income & Expenditure report which is appended below and discussed his financial report for year ending 31st of March 2009 as follows:
Opening Balance 

£2454.61

Closing Balance 

£1509.43

Deficit for year

£945.18

The deficit in this year was due to the spend on the third phase of the website development which saw the introduction of every team having access the site with the ability to enter team results and alter/rearrange fixtures. This improvement means the company will save on administration costs, reducing from £1820 to a projected £1000 for the year. It is worth noting that investment in the Humber Squash website has had the effect of reducing administration cost from over £4000 per year to the current level, we can safely say that this has been money well spent and the benefits can be enjoyed for many years to come. 

We have earmarked £500 for website development and setting up next year’s competition. There are one or two little tweaks to make in order to aid administration.

Given projected operating costs and saving on website development, We propose that the fee’s will remain the same as last year at £50 for club registration and £45 for team registration which entitles you to a 6 man squad. £5 per head will be charged thereafter up to a maximum of 8 players per team.

Fee’s will increases to £60 & £55 for failing to register teams and pay the appropriate fees by the given deadline. Failing to provide information on time causes administration delays and increases cost.

PLANS FOR 2009/10 SEASON

No changes to any rules were proposed, 

but it was clarified that if a player that had been initially registered for a team, but never played for that team, then that registration could be transferred to a new player without charge.
League organisation
The final league positions were distributed along with the proposed league structure for the following season.
After discussion is was again decided to supply fixtures, rather than hold a fixture making meeting and teams were again requested to nominate their preferred home night.

It was further agreed that a draft fixture schedule should be issued to those clubs that had multiple teams/courts in order that they can carry out a fixture audit of their potential home night conflicts before general release.

On release, clubs are to be reminded of the presence of the full League Rules on the web-site.
Recording of results

It was reminded that it was the responsibility of the winning team to submit the match results, and in the case of a draw it falls to the home team to submit. 
All results to be sent in within 7 days of fixture. 
Home team to retain hard copies of score cards. 
Also, it is up to individuals and teams to help with the policing of results that have been posted.

It was further re-iterated that there is an imposed penalty for those not meeting the 7 day deadline for results submission to be a 5 point deduction.
It was also agreed to remove the need for submitting any Tie Break score, which was seen by some as confusing and irrelevant.

Team Captain’s Passwords to be re-issued prior to the commencement of the season.
RESIGNATION & APPOINTMENT OF DIRECTORS 
Steve Harris retired by rotation and did not offer himself for re-election.
Mark Birtles thanked Steve for his sterling work carried out since the last administration, particularly during the previous Chairman’s enforced absence and for the excellent work on the development of the online League administration facilities. 
There being no nominations from the floor, the organisation will continue with the three current directors.
OTHER BUSINESS
Bill Bell of Blackburn Leisure offered their facilities for any required Tournaments or Finals during the coming season.
The advertisings/sponsorship available on the web-site to be reviewed, promoted and updated.

The promotion of Racketball was discussed and interest in an inaugural league was expressed by Ferriby, Beverley, Blackburns, Hull & E. Riding and David Lloyd.
CUPS & TROPHIES were then awarded for the 2008/9 season.
It was noted the disappointing lack of necessary recipients present to receive their awards.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9:05 pm.

Income & Expenditure for year ending 5th April 2009

OPENING BALANCE




£2454.61

INCOME

Membership Fees





£2500.00

EXPENDITURE

League Administration




£1820 

Website Development





£1005.07

Trophies & Engraving





£298.96

Accountancy






£100

Po Box Hire






£60.15

Companies house return




£15

Refund of Membership Fee




£146

TOTAL






£3445.18

(Deficit for the year)





(£945.18)

CLOSING BALANCE




£1509.43



_____________________________________________________________________

Projection for 2010 season

INCOME

Membership Fees





£2500.00

EXPENDITURE

League Administration




£1000

Website Development





£500

Trophies & Engraving





£300

Accountancy






£100

Po Box Hire






£60.15

Companies house return




£15

Miscellaneous 





£300

TOTAL






£2275.15

The Humber Squash Academy 2008 – 2009 AGM Report

Humber Academies

10 Academy days over the last year – 5 age groups.

Over 60 players attending Academy training

The newly created under 9 category will enable our junior players to prepare for the England Squash under 11 age group and give them a head start over other junior players when it comes to being involved in Squads and competition. 

Number of academy players have gained representation on both Yorkshire and North East Squads and had success at national events

Ranking Days/Humber Rankings

2 Ranking Tournaments (new to 2009) at Hull and East Riding

Formulation of ranking list has been an important addition to the junior player experience. 

For the first time players are able to compare themselves to their contemporaries and move up and down the list by their results both, local and national, and their.

School to Club Coaching

Academy has funded coaches to link 10 Primary schools targeted to their own clubs by delivering an in house mini squash program for years 2 and 3...

Humber Closed Squash Championships 2009

Sponsored by Eon Media

Entry of 46 Junior Players eclipsing last year’s entry of 36

This years standard of play and player professionalism was much improved over last year. 

Humber Junior Academy Web Site

www.hjsa.org went live on Friday 12/6/09 to coincide with the Humber Closed Tournament The site will include up to date ranking lists, Tournament and Academy information, player pathway and schools information and player news and achievements.

4 Grants applications:

O2 Grant £1000 - successful

Community Grant £3200 - Successful

Cash 4 Clubs £1000 - Pending

Mars Refuel £500 – Pending

Applications have funded IT equipment, goggles, balls, school coaching and coach education

Level 1 Coaching Course

5th Sept and 10th Oct 2009

Course is now full – 12 applicants

Academy grant monies to be used to reimburse costs for Academy parents and players when course completed.

Thanks to local Coaches who have been involved with delivering both Academy school sessions and the Academies themselves:

Derek Norris, Andy Cockerill, Lawrence Delasaux, Scarlet Sutcliffe, Steve Harris, Adam Toes – Head Coach, David Duncalf – Visiting Coach

It is our hope that the above framework will be a platform for players to compete and perform well in national competitions for many years to come.

Finally and most importantly, we would like to thanks all the players and parents of the Academy for their support over the last year. They all do their part in making our organisation a success.

Together we will continue to improve the standard of junior squash in the Humber area and create a gold standard centre of performance which may be mimicked but never equaled.

Kenny Martin

UKCC Level 3 Squash Coach

The Humber Squash Academy
